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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY FUNDING AD HOC COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES
Thursday, June 14, 2012
Lynwood Roberts Room, City Hall
4:00  P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Members Bill Gulliford (Chair), John Crescimbeni, Doyle Carter, Greg Anderson, Ray Holt; Council Members Lori Boyer and Matt Schellenberg were excused; 

Kristina Nelson, Dylan Reingold, Office of General Counsel; Council Auditor Kirk Sherman;  State Representative Mike Weinstein;  Jessica Stephens, Legislative Services; Annette Hastings, Tourist Development Council; James Bennett, Florida Department of Transportation; Carl Cannon, Aaron Bowman, BAE Systems;  Chris Warren, Chamber of Commerce; Elaine Brown, Tom Patton, Andre Patton, Chelly Schembera, Val Bostwick, Dot Matthias, Ann Huckaby, Linda Lanier, Task Force; Scott Wiley;  Larry Williams, State Representative Janet Adkins’ Office;  Nick Barsher, Whitney Wilson, Warren Anderson, Public Trust; Herb Hiller, East Coast Greenway Alliance;  Kevin Meerschaert, WJCT; Ron Littlepage,  Florida Times-Union; Joe Wilhelm, Financial News & Daily Record;  Connie Holt, James Nealis, Stan Johnson, Executive Council Assistants;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chair called the meeting to order at 4:04 P.M.
The Chair recognized Aaron Bowman and Carl Cannon as Mayoral appointees to the St. Johns River Ferry Commission.

The Chair announced that the meeting should focus on funding for the continued operation of the ferry,  He indicated that the Regional Director of the National Park Service was going to be in the area and that he, the Chairman, is going to meet with the Regional Director and inquire about possible funding sources since the ferry is a part of the Timucuan Preserve.

The Chair, Council  Member Gulliford, announced that he is engaged in discussions with the Beaches mayors on possible funding sources.

The Chair raised the Tourist Development Council as a possible funding source and called everyone’s attention to a November 2, 2011 memorandum prepared by Assistant General Counsel Jim McCain on Authorized Uses of Tourist Development Tax Revenues.  The issues of whether or not a special percentage of TDC funds could conceivably be created  for possible funding for the ferry bonding capacity and capital improvements  was discussed by the Council Auditor, Kirk Sherman, State Representative Mike Weinstein, Council Member Mike Weinstein and the Chair.

Larry Williams of State Representative Janet Adkins’ District Office reported that he had recently met with the Nassau County Commissioners and apprised them of the issues regarding the ferry’s continued operations.  He is going to arrange an opportunity that will enable Council Member Gulliford to address the Commissioners.
The Chair noted that State Representatives Adkins and Weinstein had impressed upon JaxPort the merits of making the transition of assets to the Ferry Commission as quickly as possible.  State Representative Weinstein expects to broach the issue at JaxPort’s board meeting on June 28th.

On Friday, June 15th, at 2:30 p.m., State Representatives Weinstein and Adkins, FDOT’s James Bennett and Larry Williams of Adkins’s staff, will gather in Council Member Bill Gulliford’s City Council office to participate in a conference call to the Florida Secretary of Transportation to discuss the plight of the St. Johns River Ferry.
Ann Huckabee, a lobbyist who is actively researching possible funding sources for the ferry’s continued operations announced that she had been making calls to towns that had to deal with ferry service issues and found that some of those towns used a portion of utility taxes to defray ferry operation costs.

The Chair, Council Member Gulliford, challenged the Ferry Task Force Chair, Elaine Brown, to talk with businesses and organizations that can commit to contributing to the ferry’s continued operations.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:37 p.m.
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